Minutes of Cherry Burton’s Annual Parish Meeting held in Cherry Burton School Hall on Tuesday 15th April 2015
In attendance-

Cllr Slingsby  (Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council) chairing the meeting.

7 parish councillors

16 residents

Clerk – J.Wardale

Representative from Neighbouthood Watch

1.
Apologies for absence.

Parish Councillor Morton


2.
Previous minutes
The Chairman read out the minutes from the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8th April 2014 and it was agreed that they should be accepted as a complete record.

3.
Neighbourhood Watch 
Maureen Yates attended representing Neighbourhood Watch.

She explained that Humberside Police are keen to rebuild the Neighbourhood Watch Group and are focussing on rural areas around the Beverley area.

They are keen to set up a village watch with one point of contact and there are some insurance discounts available for areas with a group.

The Police hope that it would increase the sense of cohesion within the village and increase information sharing using the noticeboards or perhaps an email list.

She also outlined the possibility of the Community payback scheme being used in the village and some of the task that the offenders could do, including leaflet drops publicising the formation of the group.

She left her contact details were left for interested parties.

Cllr Slingsby thanked her and she left the meeting.

4.
Youth Group Update
Mr Hargreaves updated the meeting on the activities at the Church.  He thanked the Parish Council for their contributions over the years towards the Youth Group. They are currently assessing the way the groups are run due to the numbers dropping.  Changes are being announced in the next few weeks.

5.
Chairman’s Report
Cllr Slingsby went over the events of the last year and resassured themeeting that the Parish Council were keeping up to date with Local Plan

He thanked the Sportsfield Management Committee for their efforts, especially Cllr Baker for his fundraising efforts for the MUGA.
He also thanked the Parish Councillors and Clerk for their efforts over the year.

 6.
Lane and Pit Lettings

For the grazing rights on Etton Road – £1 Cllr Neighbour


For the shooting rights at Highgate Pit - £10 Cllr Peirson

7.
Allotment Report
The Clerk reported that all the plots were let and there was a short waiting list.
8.
Election of up to 5 people to the Sportsfield Management Committee
The following people were elected:- Malcolm Wells, Chris Wells, Tony Jenkins. 
9.
Election of up to 4 people to the Christmas Lights Committee.
The following 3 people were elected:- Amanda Hedges, Rob Scanlon and Jo Falkinder.
10.
Parish Council Accounts
The accounts were presented and it was indicated that they would be audited by District Audit as usual.

11.
Sportsfield Management Accounts
These were presented and the Treasurer indicated that the accounts were in a healthy state, mainly due to the MUGA income.
12.       Other Village Matters
Mrs Kemp thanked the Parish Council for putting in the new dog bins and mentioned that someone had tried to remove one of the bins.  Mr Hargreaves thought that a car had hit it.
Resolved – to check the bin.

The picnic area next on the Hudson Way is rather overgrown and needs cutting back and clearing up. It was suggested that the Community Payback team could get involved.
Resolved – to report to ERYC.
Mr Smith reported that the War Memorial now seems more vertical since the adjacent wall has been repaired.  They have had someone to look at restoration before it’s hundred-year anniversary in 2021.  

Mrs Mazingham brought up the issue of overhanging hedges around the village.

Resolved - Contact ERYC.

Mr Gosling asked about the revised local plan.  Cllr Slingsby updated the meeting about the two possible sites and the concerns of the PC about drainage and sewage.

Tour de Yorkshire – Mr Smith has obtained two old bikes that he would like to put somewhere in the village and there was a discussion about the most appropriate place.
Mrs Kemp thanked the Parish Councillors who are not standing for re-election for their help and support over the last few years.
The meeting ended at 8.15 pm
